
HUB NEWS
Aberfoyle Hub Primary School Parent and Caregiver Newsletter

M A R C H  2 0 2 3 |  T E R M  1  W E E K  6

From the Principal

WHAT'S INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

From the Principal - page 1 
Deputy Principal News - page 2
School Fees - page 2
Intervention Program - page 3
Community news - page 4

RELATIONSHIPS RESPONSIBILITY RESILIENCE RESPECT

by Sarah Magnusson
Dear Parents/Caregivers,

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 2023 GOVERNING
COUNCILLORS AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS

It was great to see a number of staff and family
members staying on for the Annual General Meeting
held at 7:00pm on February 15th. 

Fortunately, we have many of our 2022 Governing
Councillors re-elected for a further 2-year tenure which
supports continuity for our Council and on-going
business. Some existing Councillors will be serving
their final year of their 2-year tenure that started in
2022. We happily welcome a number of new
members who have elected to join our Governing
Council for the first time. Being a Governing Councillor
is a rewarding and valued role for our whole school
community.

2023 Governing Council Members and Officer Bearers:
Sarah Magnusson, Staff Reps – Term 1; Jonathan Legg,
Term 2; Alanna Hayes, Term 3; Karen Wissell, Term 4;
Kate Videon, Kelly Johnson, Dan Golding, Di
Brinkworth, Adam Stone, Jodie Wright, Peta Kilpatrick,
Rohan Penhale, Kristy Chapman, Fabio Vasconcelos
and Alison Thompson.

Chairperson: Kelly Johnson
Deputy Chairperson: Dan Golding

Governing Council has the following committees that
meet each term and if you are interested in joining
any of these committees you are most welcome.
Please contact me and I can provide further details as
needed.

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES

Conferences of up to 15 minutes duration will be
held during Weeks 9 and 10 of this term. (Class
teachers will be sending out interview time slot
request forms soon.) 
Student Led Conferences will be held on a common
night.
 -Tuesday, March 28th. Specialist Teachers
 – Helen Nicholas, Amy Ramminger and Brad
Walters will be available for appointments upon
request on this night.

NAPLAN

NAPLAN testing for all year 3 and 5 students at the
Hub will be held from 15th til 24th March. The 4
scheduled tests for students to complete are
writing, reading, conventions of language and
numeracy. If you have any questions relating to
NAPLAN in respect to your child’s needs, please do
not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher, Mr Brad
Walters or myself. 

Kind regards,
Sarah Magnusson
Principal

2023 Committees:
• Finance Advisory Committee meets on Tuesdays at
5:30pm in Weeks 4 and 8.
• Out of School Sports meets on Mondays at 6.30pm
in Weeks 3 and 7.
• Fundraising Committee meets on a need's basis.
• Grounds and Facilities Committee meets on a
Friday at 8:00am in Week 5 except in Term 4 when
it’s Week 4.
• Out of School Hours Care Committee meets on a
Tuesday at 6:30pm in Weeks 2 and 6.
• Canteen Committee meets on a Tuesday at 1pm in
Week 6.



SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE   
   DATEDATEDATE

MARCH/APRIL/MAY

Pupil Free Day 
Friday 10th March  ( OSHC - Open)

Adelaide Cup Day
Monday 13th March  Public Holiday

NAPLAN Yr 3 & Yr 5
Wednesday 15th March - Friday 25th
March

Harmony Day
Tuesday 21st March
  
Swimming R - 4
Monday 27th March - Friday 31st March

Parent Interviews
Tuesday 28th March - Monday 3rd April 

Public Holiday - Easter
7th April Good Friday
8th April Easter Saturday
10th April  Easter Monday

Last day of  Term 1
Early dismissal 2.30 pm, Friday 14th April

First Day Term 2 , 2023
Monday  1st May

SCHOOL FEES

Parents, please check the status of your account prior to making a
payment (as the government rebate/s have been applied).
Once school fees have been paid in full, the credit can then
be applied to Out of School Sports, excursions, swimming etc...
Any questions please feel free to contact front office in person or via
phone. 

Chris Godden
Business Manager




Absences
The Front Office can be notified of
any student absences by phoning
8270 5055 or sending a text to 
0428 910 895

AT THE HUB WE VALUE RELATIONSHIPS, RESPONSIBILITY, RESILIENCE AND RESPECT

 Deputy Principal News

Congratulations to Kerry Heil who has won the Deputy Principal
position until Friday July 2023.

We look forward to Kerry joining the Hub Community on Monday
20th March. 
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Intervention Program
MultiLit (Making Up Lost Time In Literacy)
Welcome to Macq Lit- years 3 – 6.

Our lessons include letter sounds and names, the first 100 sight
words, de-coding and syllables, which help us to read bigger/
more difficult words, digraphs, phonemes, graphemes, plus much
more.

We read books and paragraphs, we also read/ write words and
sentences during lesson time.  

Students are encouraged to read to an adult at home 3-4 times a
week for 20 minutes to boost and practice their learning.

Some students work 1:1 with a trained SSO and others in small
groups.
“If you haven’t heard this yet today…I’m proud of you.”
Until we read again.

Kind regards,
Marlene
SSO

direct phonics-
based program
that supports
primary school
students

It uses verified
tools to identify
student knowledge
and skill gaps, and
then addresses
these with direct,
systematic, and
intensive teaching
of the skills.

R-4 SWIMMING
Week 9, Term 1

As part of the Health and PE curriculum, R-4 students will be
involved in a 1-week daily swimming program this term. 

Invoices and medical/consent forms will be sent home to families this
week 4 as well as further details about swimming times, requirements
and timetables. 

Cost for R-4 students is $39 (no GST included in the cost). This includes
the entrance fees and bus service lessons are cost-free (as it is part of
the curriculum). Payment must be made by Friday, March 17th.

All volunteers registered to help with supervision of children at the
swimming center must have returned consent forms, 

A reminder that volunteers must have a current DHS (formerly DCSI)
screening clearance and also have completed RRHAN training.

Volunteers will be identifiable by wearing a school badge
obtained each morning of supervision from the Front Office. Please
contact the school if there are any queries.



Receive school notices and
Newsletter on Skoolbag

Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo

Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au Follow us on Facebook 

facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school


